
  

 
Wales Street Primary School Newsletter 

Date 6/09/2017 Term 3, Number 4 

In This Issue 
 Sports Carnival 

 Art Show 

 Book Fair 

 Morning Tea with the 

principal 

The yard is supervised before 
school from 8.45am and after 
school until 3.45pm. Students 
must not be dropped off and 
left alone before 8:45am. 
Any student in the yard 

unsupervised before 8.45am 
will need to go to our school 
aged care program.  

An important reminder that any 
change of address or contact 
phone numbers needs to be 
updated with the office. This 

includes work numbers and 
emergency contacts. It is very 
important that the school is 
able to contact families in the 
event of an accident or illness. 
 

Recess: 10.40am–11.10am 
Lunch eating time: 12.50pm-

1.00pm  
Lunchtime: 1.00pm – 1.50pm 
School Finish: 3.30pm 

 

Events 

Wednesday September 13 
Art Show 
Book Fair 
Friday September 15 

Morning Tea with the principal 
Wednesday September 20  
Grade 3 & 4 Camp 

 

 
Wales Street Primary School promotes an inclusive environment and respects the 
diversity within our community. 
Our school IB attitudes of Respect and Empathy support this commitment. 
Wales Street is comprised of a range of different types of families and we 
acknowledge that at this time it is more important than ever to remain considerate and 
respectful of all our Wales Street students and families that may be impacted by the 
current debate in the media.  
Being open-minded, caring and reflective are key elements of our school’s Learner  
Profile and form an important element of the teaching and learning program at Wales 
Street Primary School’s IB Primary Years Program along with the Government’s  
Respectful Relationships program which has been also introduced at our school. 
School Council has recently reviewed and ratified the WSPS Inclusion policy and the 
revised Gender Equity policy that has been in development for the past year, after 
consultation with the community.  
Both of these policies address the issue of Inclusion and Gender Equity in our school 
environment, which closely aligns with our involvement in the Resilience Rights and 
Respectful Relationships initiative.   
Please see our policies on the website.  
If you would like information about how to talk to your child about this issue, please.  
http://www.talkingthetalksexed.com.au/about.html 
 

About respectful relationships 
Respectful relationships education focuses on building and promoting gender equity 
in relationships and challenging of gender stereotypes. Respectful relationships 
education is about tackling family violence. Teaching and learning about respectful  
relationships is an essential part of a whole school approach to the prevention of  
gender-based violence. 
http://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/foundation10/viccurriculum/Respectful_relationships/intro.aspx  
Recently, our Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships (RRRR) team attended a 
workshop for lead schools in this project for the Northern Metro region to continue the 
development of an action plan for our Teaching and learning about respectful 
relationships is an essential part of a whole school approach to the prevention of 
gender-based violence. 
http://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/foundation10/viccurriculum/Respectful_relationships/intro.aspx  

 
We are identifying key actions linked to each of the six strands shown below, to  
strengthen what we have in place  and promote equality to build healthy relationships.  
As a lead school, we will soon be starting to make connections with six partner schools in the 
area to share this work and as mentors to these teams new to the initiative. 

http://www.talkingthetalksexed.com.au/about.html
http://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/foundation10/viccurriculum/Respectful_relationships/intro.aspx
http://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/foundation10/viccurriculum/Respectful_relationships/intro.aspx


 

 

 

Contact Us 

Ph: (03) 9484 3949 

Fax: (03) 9480 5930 

wales.street.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

www.walesstps.vic.edu.au 

 

At Wales Street PS we have been developing a whole school approach to build a culture 
of respect and equality, looking at our practices and policies such as our Inclusion policy 
and Student Engagement and RRRR. We have also implemented the Child Safe 
standards in the past twelve months, which underpin the curriculum and practices that 
are in development and will create a safe and healthy learning environment for all our  
students.  
 
The teaching focus this term has been on ; ‘Strategies to promote the participation and 
empowerment of children (Child Safe standard number 7) and relates to educating 
children about their personal safety and being empowered to protect themselves. 
All classes in the school have been focussing on personal safety and protective 
behaviours, which are, linked to our PYP Who We Are units and the content has been 
drawn from the RRRR and Child wise curriculum resources. 
 

For more information about the RRRR, please see the DET website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
TOURNAMENT OF THE MINDS – 2017 

Congratulations to the 28 Grade 5/6 students who competed in 4 challenges for this year's 'Tournament of 
Minds' competition. They worked collaboratively over 6 weeks to solve some very tricky problems, and put in 
an enormous amount of their own time in Terms 2 and 3 to hone their skills and get constructive feedback. 

 
They performed with confidence on the day, cooperated, behaved with integrity and demonstrated their 

outstanding critical thinking skills. We are all immensely proud of them. They have pushed themselves, 

overcome challenges and learned some skills that will be useful in years to come. Special congratulations to 

our Language Literature and Social Sciences who both received an 'Honours' result meaning they came in the 

top 4 out of almost 50 schools.   

There are photos on the school Facebook. 

 

 
 

http://www.walesstps.vic.edu.au/
http://tiqbiz.com/au/tiqbizapp/
https://walesstps.vic.jdlf.com.au/login.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/WalesStreet/?ref=hl


 

 

WALES STREET HOUSE SPORTS CARNIVAL 

This week our annual house carnival was held with our Grade 3 to 6 students participating in a range of 

athletics events. Despite the weather, a great day was had by all. 

The final results were as follows: 

St David 290 

Wales 188 

Speight 163 

Clyde 157 

Congratulations to all students who competed! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 
BREVINGTON DAY CEREMONY  

Annually, Wales Street Primary School is invited to participate in the ceremony 

hosted by the Darebin RSL. Our student leaders recite the poem “The Corporal & His 

Pal” to commemorate his bravery.   

(Private Rod Breavington was a Victorian Policeman at Northcote before WW2 broke  

out). 

Louella and Jasmin did an excellent job reciting the poem this year. 

 

 

 

STUDENT TRANSFERS 
As part of our planning for next year we need to know of any children who will be leaving Wales Street Primary 
School at the end of 2017.  If you know that your child/ren will be transferring, could you please notify either 
your child’s teacher or the office in writing. Thank you. 
 

THE LAST DAY OF TERM  

The last day of Term 3 will be Friday 22 September.  School will finish at 2.30pm.  

After Care will operate from 2.30pm 

 

 

MANDATORY HATS 
All students are required to wear hats in the playground during Term 4.  Please ensure your child has a wide 
brimmed hat in the school colours to wear. 
 

 

 



 

 

HIGH PERFORMING WALES STREET STUDENTS! 

Good luck to Amelie Park and Xavier Stella from 5/6A who in coming weeks will be 

off to what should be a memorable experience for both in their chosen field.  

Amelie made it through a rigorous selection process to be selected for the prestigious Australian Girls’ Choir to 

tour America, while Xavier equally survived a series of tough selection processes to trial as a junior for one of 

the biggest soccer clubs in the world, 

West Ham United who play in the English Premier League. Xavier is soon to depart for the West Ham 

Academy in London. 

To Amelie and Xavier well done and good luck for what could be life changing experiences. The school will be 

holding a 'Good Luck to Amelie and Xavier Day' next Tuesday where students will be invited to dress in 

Football attire or that of their favourite entertainer. 

A gold coin donation will go towards this talented duo's expenses.     

 

 

 

 

Mathematics: Some activities that you can do with your 

children at home 

 
ESTIMATING  
 
Estimating is an important activity and applies to all aspects of mathematics. 
Whenever possible, ask your children to guess quantities. Some examples of 
estimating tasks that you might ask the children to do are:  
 

 Estimate the number of jelly beans in a jar  

 Estimate how many people are in a room  

 Estimate how many pieces of bread are in a loaf  

 Estimate the biggest house number in the street that you have just turned into  

 Estimate how far it is to a particular point in the distance whilst driving  

 Estimate how long it will be until you walk to a particular point  

 Take 15 seconds, say, walk to the other side of the room  

 Estimate how many steps there are from the bottom to the top when you are 

walking up some stairs  

 Estimate the cost of  items in the supermarket  

 Estimate how long it takes to clean your teeth  

On some occasions, work together to find the actual amount, distance etc  
 
 

 

 

 



 

BOOK FAIR 
YOU ARE INVITED TO JOIN US IN THE LIBRARY FOR OUR BOOK FAIR ON WEDNESDAY 13TH 

SEPTEMBER FROM 4.30PM UNTIL 7PM 
 

Come and explore our Reading rainforest of books! 
Talk to authors including Maura Finn and Alex Miles (author of the starring Olive Black series and Zac Power 

Test drive series) Alex will have some titles to sell and sign and we expect to have “Mammoth mistake” on sale 
at the fair. 

We will again run the “Classroom wish list program”, that proved quite popular during the last two Book Fairs. 
This program invites you to purchase a book as a donation to the school, to be specifically housed in your 

child’s new classroom library. We would love to increase our non-fiction books in these mini libraries. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SAUSAGE SIZZLE ON THE BASKETBALL COURTS 

We can announce that there will be a Sausage sizzle on the Basketball courts, to keep hunger at bay as you 
make your way between the WSPS Art Show in the 3/4 Building and the Book Fair in the Library. 

 A big thank you to the parents who have volunteered to help with the BBQ. 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

EARN AND LEARN 
 

We are excited to be taking part in the 2017 Woolworths Earn & Learn program. During the previous 
campaign, we were able to purchase some great resources with the points we earned, thanks to you. From 
now until September 19th 2017, you can collect stickers at Woolworths that go towards Earn & Learn points. 
For every $10 you spend at Woolworths (excluding the purchase of tobacco, liquor and gift cards), you will 
receive a sticker. These stickers can then be given to your children to collect on a special sticker card. Once it 
is completed, they can simply bring it back here to school or you can drop them into your local Woolworths 
collection box. The more points we earn, the more we can redeem from a choice of over 10,000 educational 
resources including mathematics and English resources, art & crafts materials and much, much more! We are 
grateful for your support and look forward to a successful program. If you have any questions, please ask at 
the Office 

 

 

Principalõs  

                 Morning Tea 
                           Friday 15th September in                       

t                   The Staffroom at 9.00am 

at 9:00am All parents and carers are warmly invited to Morning Tea with the 

p        Principal, Christian Woodcock. 
        We will also be sharing information about the respectful 
                                     Relationships Program at wales Street Primary School. 
      
We hope to se   we hope to see you there! 

                                             

 
There will be a 

number of items for 

sale during the 

morning tea as well.  

Most items will be a 

gold coin donation. 

 



 

Wales Street Primary School 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Wednesday 13th September 
 

Please stop by Wales Street Primary School to enjoy all the beautiful work 

students have created this year! 

 
Art Show Opens at 5.00 pm - 7.00 pm (3/4 Building) 

 
A Gold coin donation will be appreciated which will go 
towards the supporting of the Art Show 



 
WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING IN THE LIBRARY? 

“A FISH STORY” came to Wales Street to start Book Week celebrations and there were lots of laughs to be 
had by students and teachers as we watched Finn Furpy (child genius) undo his mistake. He flushed his app 

that was meant to get rid of all the mean words down the toilet into the ocean. He had discovered that the good 
words in the same sentence as the mean words were disappearing too!  

On Friday 18th August, we celebrated the beginning of Book Week with a Book character dress-up day and 
parades within year levels. There were so many great book characters wandering around our school that day! 

We raised over $480 for the Indigenous Literacy Foundation. In 2017, the Foundation is focusing their 
resources on early literacy in remote communities.  

Library classes became a hive of activity as we created artworks suggested by the first letter of our name, for 
example “Olivia the Owl”. In previous weeks we had looked at two information or non-fiction shortlisted books 

that inspired us. They were “A-Z of endangered animals” by Jennifer Cossins and “Spellbound: making 
pictures with the ABC” by Maree Coote. The children are so absorbed, that we will need 3 weeks to finish 
these masterpieces and many of them will then be displayed in the Library and ICT area. You will have a 

chance to glimpse these and our answers to the question “What is one of your favourite places that you have 
been taken to by a book?” during our Rainforest Book Fair on Wednesday 13th September. 

 

 



 


